

Tunure community council

A, meeting of the above Council was convened on 2nd September 1986 in the Kennedy Hall Dunure.

Sederunt Mr JA Scobie (Chairman) Mr JKR Melrose (Vice-Chairman)
Mr Hugh Ralston (Treasurer) Mrs AWB Kerr (Secretary)
Mr R Corson Mr R Bunn Mr W Crawford Mr Roy Storie

Apologies for Absence Mrs S Turnham

Minutes The minutes of the previous meeting on the 10th June 1986 were taken as read and adopted on a proposal from Mr Storie seconded by Mr Ralston.

Matters arising from minutes

- 1. Treasurer's Report The Balance stands at £4.09
- 2. Railway Bridge Parapets The Council agreed to write to the BR Property Board asking it to reconsider its decision. The Council was concerned with safety standards and not merely with enhancement of the property. A copy of the letter is to be sent to Mrs Armstrong and George Faulkes MP.
- 3. Dumping of rubbish in the vicinity of Dunure The Council agreed to send a letter to the Director of the Environment asking him to inspect the area and to remove any rubbish which is there.
- 4. Privatisation of the 'bus service The Council agreed to write to the Public Transport Officer for up-to-date information on de-regulation of the 'bus services and if the lucrative service to Butlin's Caravan Park will be included in the Dunure Service.
- 5. Representation on Carrick Area Development Team The Council agreed to write to Mr Findlay for further information.
- 6. Commonwealth Games Lottery The Council sold 370 tickets for the Commonwealth Games. £92.50 was collected out of which Dunure Community Council received £18.50
- 7. Community Council Election The Council approved of the list of retiral dates compiled by the secretary and this will be sent to the Director of Administration.
- 8. Allocation of Council Houses in Dunure The Council agreed to send a letter of thanks to the Housing Manager for his informative letter and to stress again the need for young couples in the area to be allocated council houses. The Council also agreed to send copies of the letter to George Faulkes MP Mrs Armstrong Mr Douglas and Mr Horton. It was also agreed that people who felt unhappy with the system of allocation should write to their Member of Parliament.

- 9. Extension of turning areas in Carrick Place Dunure The Council agreed to submit a request to place the extension of the turning areas in Carrick Place on next year's financial capital improvement scheme.
- 10. Carrick Community Transport Group Mr Melrose reported that the buses were being well used and that the group is thinking about buying another 'bus. The Council thanked Mr Melrose for attending the meetings.
- 11. Kennedy Hall and Park Committee A letter was received from this Committee asking for a donation to buy new crockery for the use of various groups using the Hall. The Council agreed to give a small donation when funds are available. The Council agreed to ask representatives from the Committee to attend the next meeting.

Date of next meeting 21st October 1986

Meeting closed 8.45 pm

Applahose.